AYC Ecology North

August 2007

Tunnels To Reduce Sewage Overflow Into Lake, Rivers

Newsnet5

CLEVELAND -- Area beaches could be less polluted soon as the Northeast Ohio Sewer District unveiled plans to make water released into Lake Erie cleaner, reported NewsChannel5 meteorologist Jeff Mackel. 

Former Clevelander Richard Schneider is back visiting his hometown and spent some time wading in Lake Erie. 

"When I was growing up here the lake was not in very good shape. It has cleared up quite a bit. It almost looks like we're in the Caribbean, it's visibility is great," said Schneider. 

But signs on Friday warning of high bacteria levels kept him from venturing out any further. 

"It's very concerning, very disheartening. I think it needs some attention so it doesn't happen again because we enjoy swimming here," he said. 

Help is on the way. The sewer district is in the process of digging tunnels that will reduce the overflows. 

"The water will go into the tunnels. They can store that water and when the rain has stopped and the flow in the treatment plant goes down, then that water will be released to the treatment plants so they get full treatment," said the sewer district's Betsy Yingling. 

Heavy rains overwhelmed the system twice this week, allowing storm water and raw sewage to flow directly into Lake Erie, but the new project will help alleviate the problem. 

"And when we're done with all the tunnels and all of our other improvements, the combined system we'll be capturing 90 percent of the rainfall," said Yingling. 

The system now captures about 75 percent of the water. With the tunnel system in place it should improved water quality in area rivers and in the lake. 
The recent release of wastewater from the combined sewer overflow was the first time the doors had opened in nearly two years.
